RIPO ETRIPERS' FILES THES

VOLUME II, No. 70 January 21, 1977

FACULTY EXCHANGE 1)

Would you like to exchange your teaching position for one in the U.S.A. for a year?

If you are interested, please see the letter posted on the faculty bulletin board.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT IN ENGLAND?

A list of courses in English Language Training being given in England this summer has been given to Nic Morelli. Maybe you could combine a holiday with professional learning experience.

R.F.C.

A THANK YOU!

Having recently been elected to the position of Director in the Vocational Instructors' Association, I would like to thank the membership for your support and confidence. Also, I encourage all of the membership to let me know your opinions and ideas on matters large and small, personal, and of general importance pertaining to the affairs of the V.I.A. Thanks again.

N. Dooley



King Edward Campus

CHANGE IN SCHEDULE FOR I.D. PHOTOS 3)

I.D. photos will be taken on a regular basis at the following times:

Wednesday:

6:00 - 6:30 p.m.

Friday:

12:30 - 1:30 p.m.

Place:

Audio Visual Room opposite Room 101.

M.G.

56 LOOK FOR IT..... DO

IT; S COMING SOON.

Wednesday, February 16th and Thursday, February 17th

? ? ? ? ? ? . . . K.E.C. HEALTH FAIR

R.K./M.H.

C.E.S. PRESENTS SEMINAR

"INSTRUCTING ADULTS - A WORKING SEMINAR" February 5th and 6th, 1977 - Saturday and Sunday First Session - Saturday, 9:30 a.m. - 12 noon Second Session- Saturday, 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Third Session - Sunday, PLACE: Langara Campus For details, please see faculty bulletin board and page 4 of this issue. R.F.C.

COURSE AT U.B.C. 6)

Education 559, entitled THE ADMINISTRATION OF POST SECONDARY INSTITUTIONS is offered at the CENTRE FOR THE STUDY OF ADMINISTRATION IN EDUCATION, U.B.C. starting February 24. For details, see posting on faculty bulletin board.

7) INSTRUCTOR'S DIPLOMA OR EQUIVALENT

Dale Jones, Director of Personnel and Labour Relations, in a letter to Al Stusiak of the V.I.A., on January 18, 1977, referring to the understandings of a meeting held on Monday December 20, 1976 wrote:

"The following constitutes our understandings regarding the above.

No changes to the provisions of the Collective Agreement to be made at this time. It was clarified, however, that instructors who have not completed the I.D. program may re-submit their credentials to the appropriate Centre Principal vis-a-vis the appropriate equivalency".

Any instructor wishing to re-submit credentials, transcripts or any other documents relating to any equivalent programs or courses taken, is invited to re-submit them to Mr. Monasch.

R.F.C.

8) TEACHER EXCHANGE BETWEEN CANADA AND THE UNITED KINGDOM

Exchange in Engineering Department and Summer School for Teachers of English.

Please see posting on faculty bulletin board for further details.

R.F.C.

9) INSTRUCTING ADULTS - A WORKING SEMINAR

Vancouver Community College, through C.E.S. is offering a two day working seminar designed especially ti give assistance to those instructors actively involved in teaching adults, on February 4 and 5.

The seminar will give a concise introduction to those new to teaching adults, and be a welcome refresher to those who have been so involved for a long time.

Since the seminar is being supported largely by a grant from the Appraisal Institute of Canada, the registration fee is a nominal \$7.50.

The Program covers three main topics:

- "Adult Education Strategy and Tactics for a Successful Operation" conducted by Dr. Marvin Lamoureux.
- "Adult Education the Instructor and the Student" chaired by Alan Dawe.
- 3. "Adult Education Specific Problems, Techniques, Teaching Devices" given by Bruce MacLean.

For more information, look for the yellow notice on the faculty bulletin board.

R.F.C.